State of Vermont

Executive Department

Be it Remembered, That

Lisa Menard

of P.O. Box 124,
Waterbury, VT 05676

was duly appointed and commissioned
Commissioner, Department of Corrections
on April 7, 2017
By His Excellency, Philip B. Scott, Governor of the State of Vermont,

To serve from the date of this commission to February 28, 2019.

A true copy of record

Attest:

BrittneM.VWilson
Secretary of Civil and Military Affairs




PHILIP B. SCOTT

Governor

%

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

April 10, 2017

The Honorable David Zuckerman
President

Vermont State Senate

The State House

Montpelier, Vermont

Dear Mr. President:
I have the honor to appoint, subject to the advice and consent of the Senate,
Lisa Menard
Of P.O. Box 124, Waterbury, as Commissioner, Department of Corrections, for a term from and
including April 7, 2017, to and including February 28, 2019, and until a successor is appointed

and has qualifi

Sincerely,

Philip B. Scott/
Governor
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